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Please see the “Regions” section which follows for details of Regional Christmas meetings being held in December

President’s Message

Hello again. Another year and I trust that most of us are still around and enjoying good health. For those who are no longer with us I extend, on behalf of your Board of Directors, condolences to the families.  For those who are struggling with health problems best wishes for a positive outcome.

It has been a year of some good news for us. The new tax rules permitting us to split private pension income with a spouse take effect in 2008; the achievement of full funding in the contributory plan and closing the gap in the non-contributory plan, and, for those of us who head south for the winter, a strong Canadian dollar. That last item though is a double edged sword as will be reported under Pensions.
MTS/Allstream continues to assist us with meeting rooms, publishing our newsletter and prizes for the golf tournaments.
 
Benefits
Our benefit programs appear to be working well for us. I have had only two complaints this year that could not be immediately remedied. One concerns denial of a claim for treatment out of the country and one concerns the processing of a claim. Both matters are presently being reviewed by Great West Life. Statistics provided by GWL show that in both health and dental areas in our age group we are right in there with the average
 
Pensions
I recently met with representatives of MTS Allstream and the Unions for the active employees on the Pension Committee. MTS Allstream presented a report covering the first half of 2007. The Contributory fund remains slightly in surplus and the Non-contributory fund remains at 95%. The bottom line in both funds is down marginally from the December 2006 level due to several factors. The main culprit is the strong Canadian dollar against, not only the US dollar, but also against other global currencies. The return on the global equities portion of the pension portfolio is around 8% to 9% but that return is reduced to 0% or less upon conversion to Canadian. Canadian equities returned, to date, 10.9% leaving an overall gain to the pension funds of 2.1% and it appears that, while the dollar remains high,that trend will continue in the third and fourth quarter.Every year cannot be as good as 2004 10.5%, 2005 15% or 2006 13.7%. The three year return on our plans has been 12.3% or 90 basis points above market return

The good news is the reinstatement of the ad hoc cost of living bonus to some 520 contributory plan members who retired from non-union positions. And a touch of icing on that is retro-activity to January 1, 2007. In the next week or so a letter from Allstream will be sent to those eligible outlining the applicable conditions with a second letter to follow detailing individual amounts. The ad hoc will be included in the December payment which will be made on or about December 15th as in previous years.beer and pizza all around.
As the end of the year approaches I take this opportunity, on behalf of your Board of Directors, to wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy and Prosperous New Year
 
Norm Hobbs
President 
Ad Hoc Increase for Non Scheduled Pensioners

In October MTS Allstream made the following announcement:

“MTS Allstream Inc. is pleased to announce that the Audit Committee of the Board of Directors has approved an ad hoc retirement benefit increase of 0.35% for qualifying retired plan members of The Allstream Contributory Pension Plan. 

The ad hoc benefit increase of 0.35% has been approved effective January 1, 2007. To qualify for this ad hoc benefit increase, members must have attained the age of 65 and have been retired for at least five years, or have been retired for at least 10 years. In addition, the member must not be eligible for the retirement benefit increase granted to the formerly unionized retirees under the Plan. Approximately 520 retired members of The Allstream Contributory Pension Plan qualify for the ad hoc benefit increase.

The Plan amendment that is necessary to recognize this ad hoc increase is currently being prepared. Once this amendment is filed with the pension regulators, a retroactive adjustment to January 1, 2007 will be made to your monthly pension payment.”

Please note this increase applies only to non scheduled pensioners. Scheduled pensioners have COLA protection guaranteed by the union contracts under which they retired. Non scheduled pensioners of the contributory pension plan have no such guarantee and are obliged to apply for ad hoc increases on a year by year basis. Allstream Pensioners Association has been doing this for the non scheduled pensioners group, and the request has been rejected by the company over the past five years. In fact the last ad hoc increase was granted in the year 2001. Further ad hoc increases were denied when the contributory plan went into deficit funding.  Allstream promised that when the contributory pension plan returned to full funding should a surplus develop consideration would be given to granting an ad hoc increase to  non scheduled contributory plan members. The fund is now in a surplus position, and we are pleased to see that the company has followed through on this promise by granting an ad hoc for the 2007 year.
Pension Committee Election Results
Elected for a three year term commencing  November 2007.

Contributory Pension Plan Representative  -  Frank Tutt

                                            Alternate          -  Ted Laramy

Non Contributory Pension Plan Representative-  Wayne Boyle




        Alternate          -  Henri Rondeau

In the event a Committee Representative is unable to fulfill the duties of the position, the Alternate will fill this role.

Contributory Plan Voting Numbers




Non Contributory Plan Voting  Numbers

Total Number of Ballots Returned   713



Total Number of Ballots Returned  118

Spoiled Ballots


  14



 Spoiled Ballots


   1
Frank Tutt

257




Wayne Boyle

60

Ted Laramy

114




Henri Rondeau

40

Bryant Freeman

  84




Bruce Fulcher

16

Dave Halikowski

  81




Farouk Elesseily

  1

John Thomas

  71

Stuart Hechinger

  39

James Muscovitch
  28

Richard Golding

  25
Contributory Pension Report

The ad hoc increase is based on a formula that is in the Union Agreement and is based on the annual Consumers Price Index (CPI) that exists in September of the year prior to it being implemented in January of the year that the increase is applied. The CPI in September of 2006 was .7 percent (which is unusually low) and according to the formula in the union agreement 50% of this CPI or .35% was allotted as a pension increase to all union members as of January 1 2007. The increase given as an ad hoc increase therefore follows this formula. We appreciate that the company with the pension fund in a surplus position awarded this ad hoc increase and it is our hope that the Pension Fund will continue to stay in a surplus position and that the company will see their way clear to grant this adhoc increase each year that the pension plan is in this condition
Frank Tutt, Contributory Pension Plan Representative
Non Contributory Pension Report
Non-Contributory Pension Committee Meeting  November 8, 2007.
I am pleased to give you this brief report on the above meeting.  The fund is doing well and will benefit from the new Management structure.  This structure will reduce the overall costs that are paid to the Fund Managers thereby increasing returns.  This structure utilizes the same Managers for all three Pension Funds but the assets of each Fund are maintained in separate Trusts.    

As of June 30, 2007 the assets have grown to $106.4M a return of 2.1% above the benchmark return.  Simon East of Towers stated that the funding ratio is approximately 95% similar to the prior year.  It has remained static due to the prior managers performance and the overall cost and effect of switching Managers.

The fund is broken down as follows:  Canadian Equities 40%, Global Equities 40%, Canadian Long Bonds 20%.

Overall I like their approach to management of the funds and their attitude to maintaining the financial integrity of our plan.
Wayne Boyle, Non Contributory Pension Plan Representative
MTS Allstream Celebrates Anniversary in 2008

Manitoba Telecom Services Inc., parent company of MTS Allstream, will be celebrating its 100th Anniversary in 2008. The celebration will recognize this fact, but will also be celebrating MTS Allstream’s collective 160 year history of providing communication services to Canadians.

Following is a greeting message from CEO Pierre Blouin and Enterprise Solutions Division President John MacDonald inviting your participation in the festivities. 
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To all retired employees of Allstream:

This month we mark the beginning of what will be an exciting year for all of us in the MTS Allstream family.  Officially, with our public kickoff on January 15, 2008, we will be recognizing the 100th anniversary of MTS Allstream’s business in Manitoba; but in fact, we are celebrating our collective 160-year history of connecting Canadians across the nation. Our celebration gives us an opportunity to look back on the accomplishments that have brought us to our position today as a leading national telecommunications provider – and to recognize the solid foundations that will allow us to continue connecting Canadians to each other, and to the world around us, into our second century.  

MTS Allstream carries a proud and storied history.  In the decades since we began connecting Canadians, we have made important technological contributions to the Canadian communications landscape – from Manitoba’s first wireline network in 1908 to today’s state-of-the-art national IP networks. We have invested almost $2 billion in Manitoba in the last decade alone, building a network that brings high-speed Internet to 160 communities across the province, including Churchill – and across Canada, we have invested hundreds of millions more to build a network with impressive and, in many cases, unmatched IP capabilities. MTS Allstream has always been an innovator; and today, we are at the forefront of the trends that are re-defining the telecommunications industry in Canada.  Our commitment to innovation is what has kept us thriving in a competitive world – and that is due in large part to the dedication and entrepreneurial spirit of our employees, past and present.

In the year ahead, we will be celebrating our Second Century internally and externally through a variety of special events and programs; further information about these and other celebration initiatives will follow in this newsletter in the months to come. However, there are two Second Century initiatives in particular in which we hope you will participate:

· A special Employee Recognition program will recognize employees, past and present, who have gone above and beyond to make our company the telecom powerhouse it is today. We will be inviting your nominations in the months to come; we hope you will help us to recognize those whose vision, leadership, innovation and commitment have made significant contributions to our success.

· A special Second Century Celebration with cake and coffee on January 15th, 2008 at various locations across Canada.  Watch for more details on the locations coming soon. 

MTS Allstream has the technology, the talent, the entrepreneurial spirit and the momentum to lead Canada’s telecommunications industry into its next century.  On behalf of everyone at MTS Allstream, we would like to thank you for the role you personally played in building our company into the leader and innovator it is today. We encourage you to take part in the Second Century celebrations: this is our history, and you have helped us make it.

Pierre Blouin





John MacDonald




Chief Executive Officer



             President








Enterprise Solutions Division
Regions
Maritime

A luncheon meeting was held in Truro, Nova Scotia on October 2. This was a success as a first time offering. Truro is mid point between Moncton and Halifax. Members from Moncton, Halifax, New Glasgow and Sydney came and a good time was had by all. 

 
There is a Christmas lunch being planned for December details to follow and members will be notified.

 
I want to take this time and wish everyone the very best for the upcoming holiday Christmas season.

Richard Golding
Salmon hall of fame honours N.B. anglers. Riverview’s Lewis Bryant Freeman among new inductees.
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“One of the main reasons I’m interested in the Atlantic salmon is because my father told me the way the salmon go, that’s the way the world’s going”

For Lewis Bryant Freeman, fishing salmon hasn’t only been an interest but a way of life since the day he was born – quite literally, in fact. “The doctor was on the side of the river fishing with my dad when I was born in 1941,” he said yesterday, in between tying fishing flies at his Riverview business for anglers.

Born on the South Shore of Nova Scotia along the banks of the Medway River – one of the largest salmon producing rivers in the province – it didn’t take long for Freeman to become a life-long fly-fishing enthusiast. Today, the 66-year-old is a walking wealth of knowledge and experience on the river -- much of developed on the Miramichi River when he later moved to New Brunswick.

In September, Freeman was one of three new inductees into the Atlantic Salmon Museum’s “Hall of Fame” in Doaktown. For Freeman, he’s keeping a modest demeanor about it all. “It’s humbling to be recognized and that people have noticed that you may have done something for (the sport),” said the master angler

Joining Freeman as new inductees are Vincent Etbridge Beek of Storeytown, and the late Floyd Charles Gaston, who lived in Doaktown
.

A total of 91 inductees have been named to the Hall of Fame since its inaugural year in 1983.

Quebec

September’s Semi Annual Lunch turned out to be a success. We had an attendance of about 40 people. That was more

than our last breakfast.

At our Christmas Dinner we will have a vote if we are to continue with our Semi Annual Dinners.

If the majority agree, here is the schedule for year 2008:

Semi Annual Dinners:

Wednesday May 21st 2008, and Wednesday September 17th2008 at 12:00 noon

Vichy Restaurant,

7205 Newman Blvd.,

Ville LaSalle, Que.,

Christmas Dinner:

Wednesday December 17th 2008,12:00 noon,

Restaurant Stanza,

1760 Blvd., Des Laurentides,

Laval, Quebec.

Quebec Regional Meeting:

Wednesday Oct.8th.2008, at 2:00pm,

3050 Rosemount Blvd.,

Montreal, Que.

Quebec Regional Meeting, was held on October 10th, 2007. There was an attendance of 35 people.

The meeting was addressed by Norman Czepiela regarding Income Splitting.

There was another matter that was brought up regarding some retirees that took their pensions 

in the late 80s and did not receive a LIFE INSURANCE POLICY. 

(Editor’s note – in the example discussed at the meeting the member had actually retired in 1984. In the 1984 agreement the $3500 life insurance benefit was conditional in that the retiree had to be sixty years of age or older. In this case the retiree was age 59 and did not qualify under the terms of the agreement.  This item will be discussed at the upcoming directors meeting on December 11 to determine if anything can be done.)  
REMINDER 2007:

Christmas Dinner will be held on Wednesday December 19th 2007 12:00 noon:

Restaurant Stanza:

1760 Blvd des  Laurentides,

Laval, Quebec

Please make an effort to attend. As in previous years, there will be door prizes.

Ottawa

The Ottawa area retirees Christmas luncheon will be held  at Robbies Dec 20, 2007 at 12 noon. Please confirm with Norm by email czepiela@xplorenet.com  or telephone 819- 428-4202  to ensure we will all be seated together as last year we had eight persons show up who had not confirmed  and we had to be split up. The restaurant needs firm confirmations at this special time of year.  Regards  gbp Norm

Ontario

  Ontario Region Annual Christmas Meeting, Wednesday, December 12th 2007 12:00 Noon,

                 Naval Club of Toronto, 14 Hayden Street,  Toronto Ont.

This year’s Christmas meeting will probably be our last meeting to take place at 14 Hayden Street. The Naval Club has sold the  Hayden Street building to a developer and must vacate by March 2008. Possible new premises for the Naval Club will be on Danforth Avenue, but we do not know if a decision has been made about a new location yet.
Good news for those of us living in the Ontario Region. Bob Clarke has agreed to fill the position of  Ontario Regional Chairperson.

Bob is presently a director on the executive board and has served earlier as both director and president of the association. 

For those wishing to contact Bob on regional matters, his address is:   966 Inverhouse Drive, Apt. 809  Mississauga ON  L5J 4B6
Telephone 905 822 5511.
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The Way We Were
Perhaps you will recognize some, maybe even all, of the people in this photo.  The nine gentlemen represent the Equipment Technician Class of May 1958. The course was held at 151 Front Street in Toronto. Clearly it is from another time, with white shirts and neckties well represented. Also notice all of the faces are quite youthful. Some are instantly recognizable, not having changed that much, despite the 49 years which have passed since the ’58 school. Of the others – well time changes everything. Sadly two of the group are no longer with us.
We leave this puzzle with you. The picture will be repeated in the next newsletter, with the names of all included. 

Prairie

The Prairie Region chapter of the Allstream Pensioner’s association continues to hold monthly meetings at the Viscount Gort Hotel on the third Wednesday of each month. We invite all of our former co-workers and friends whether  you are members or not.

Luncheon meetings are informal gatherings where we discuss any new developments that concern us, our pensions, benefit plans or any problems or suggestions anyone has that can assist our other members.  Occasionally we have a guest speaker from the company to bring us up to date on what is happening within the company, or an individual that can impart his or her knowledge on a subject that pertains to seniors.

Gavin Smith, Director of Sales at MTS Allstream has been a supporter of our association for several years.  He provides our local chapter with items that we use as door prizes and makes himself available to join us at some of our meetings.  On behalf of our members I would like to thank Gavin for his interest in our association.

Our next meeting is our annual Christmas get together on December 19th, so come on down and join us for some Christmas cheer and wish all your old friends and co-workers.  Anyone who has an interesting hobby or has something that they would like to share with others is welcome to make a presentation to our group.  If you wish to do so please contact me, your Prairie Region representative Fred Perchaluk at 204-224-2959 by phone or e-mail me at fperch@mts.net.  I will then send out notice to all the members on my e-mail group address to let everyone know when your presentation will be made.

Suggestions on how we can improve our meetings and increase attendance are very much appreciated.  So, just let me know and we can discuss it at future meetings.

Some of our members are incapacitated and are now shut ins.  If you know of anyone please let us know so we can inform the other members who would like to visit them and hopefully brighten their day a little.

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank all of our members for your continued support over the last year and to wish you and your families a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

I hope to see you at our Christmas meeting on December 19th.

Fred Perchaluk

Regional Chairman

Alberta

· We’re continually looking for photos of an era that has gone by to put up on the retiree’s web site.  Please contact me and let me know if you have any that you would like to share and I will be only too happy to stop by, scan them and have them uploaded.  Our working history is very important and we would like to afford everybody an opportunity to see how things evolved from what they were to what they are today. 

· This is another request for updated information.  Please EMAIL me at casper@lewitski.com confirming your email address, mailing address and telephone number.  The assumption is that if you are reading this, then your mailing address must be current but it still leaves the other two to confirm.

· Just as an aside, you don’t have to have a computer to access the Internet and have an email address.  Libraries are a great place to access the Internet from and it costs nothing – just like it doesn’t cost to have an email address.  Another good source of access are friends who have Internet access.  Finding things of interest on the Internet today is the same as when we used to go to the library to browse through books for information.  It sure helps to keep a person’s mind active and interested in current events.

· Special Needs Assistance for Seniors:


A “Special Need” is defined as a one-time or extraordinary personal expenditure that is required to meet the needs of a lower-income senior.  The Special Needs Assistance for Seniors program assists lower-income seniors with various items required for daily living.  These items fall into two categories: primary and secondary.  The following are some examples of this:

PRIMARY ITEMS:

· Appliances [bed, fridge, stove, washer, dryer, lift chair]

· Major Home Repairs [furnace, hot water tank, house roof, septic, sewer, well/cistern, steps]
· Primary Medical Costs [diabetic, celiac, medical trips, nutritional beverages, prescriptions, dispensing fees, hearing aids, podiatrist costs]
· Personal Response System

· Funeral Costs

SECONDARY ITEMS:
· Appliances [microwave, vacuum, television]

· Minor Home Repairs [exterior door, garage roof, eaves/soffit/fascia]

· Secondary Medical [orthotics, respite care]

· Housekeeping/Yard Maintenance
· Laundry Costs

To be eligible for a special needs benefit, the applicant must:

· Be 65 years of age or older,

· Be an Alberta resident and have lived in Alberta at least three months before applying,

· Have submitted an application to the Alberta Seniors Benefit or the Dental and Optical Assistance for Seniors programs,

· Have submitted a completed Special Needs Assistance application form, and

· Have income within the income threshold [single: total annual income of less than $22,200; couple: total combined annual income of less than $35,900].

This is just a brief overview of the current program, which is effective from July 1, 2007 to June 30, 2008.

If you have questions, require additional information or require application forms, please call ALBERTA SENIORS AND COMMUNITY SUPPORTS toll free at 1-800-642-3853.  If you have Internet access, you may choose to visit the following site which has access to a lot of readily available information including forms and detailed program explanations: www.seniors.gov.ab.ca.

· The importance of maintaining a form of communication between people, who are social animals with a good deal of curiosity, can’t be stressed enough.  Newspapers, TV, satellite and radio are classic examples of mediums used for this purpose…including the Allstream Pensioners Newsletter, which you are currently reading.  This Newsletter is an extension of the Association.  As has been previously mentioned on numerous occasions, the Pensioners Association is an advocating entity interested in looking after the pension rights of all retirees and tries to keep the “membership” – that’s the operative term – abreast of all things of interest to said retirees through this particular medium.  This, however, entails a cost…albeit a small one.  Ask yourself this question: Is a request for $10.00 PER YEAR for membership to guarantee a pension support group [everybody on the Pension Association executive is a VOLUNTEER – nobody is paid anything] unrealistic?  In Alberta, this is akin to giving up only one McDonalds senior’s coffee  [$0.73 with GST] per month!  Come on!  Grab a pen and check book and send in your membership now!  Some members, who don’t like to write checks once a year, send in memberships for two or more years at one time.  It’s a great thing to do…and it’s the right thing to do to support YOUR Association.  DO IT NOW! 
If you’re a “snowbird” – and it would be great to be one now given the extremely favorable exchange rate – you’ve probably already “battened down the hatches” and left for a warmer clime.  The rest of us, I reckon, have probably taken our “woolies” out of mothballs in anticipation of another “fresh” season and are giving some serious consideration to thinking of next spring when it starts warming up again.

Stay warm!

Casper Lewitski

Alberta Regional Chairperson

(780)-922-3299

email: casper@lewitski.com
Pacific

Pensioner meeting held at Holiday Inn, Cypress Room, 2889 Hastings St. East, Vancouver B.C. on September 24th, 2007

Chairman John Thomas welcomed all members and thanked them for taking the time to come out. 11 members attending, The meeting called to order at 1:00 p.m. One minute of silence was observed for fallen members, Eric Durnford, Harvey Graham, Milton Guille, Marvin McGregor, Stanley Westwood, Kay Jackson, Shirley Dunlop, Lorraine Dunn.

The following members have had their newsletters returned because of a lack of new address:

Henry Allemeersch  (Hope BC), Faith Meeks (Chilliwack BC), Robert J. Prosser (Vancouver BC), Kathleen Ramage (Surrey BC), Russell Stuart (Nanaimo BC), Carole A. Wilson (Victoria BC), Joan Burk (Langley BC), Jakob Moser (Maple Ridge BC).
Anyone knowing any of the above members current address please contact John Thomas j-thomas@shaw.ca or 604-987-9235.
(Editor’s note – Since the September meeting addresses for Henry Allemeersch, Faith Meeks, Jakob Moser have been resolved. The remaining 5 members addresses are still unknown.) 

All members should be aware of the slight increase (2%) in Health Premiums. This, of course, providing you had already signed on previously to the BC Pharmacare Program. Failure to do so will result in a 7% increase to premiums. There was no increase to dental rates.

A point raised at the June/07 Directors Meeting by Chairman Norm Hobbs was that Great West Life does not want to pay out claims in certain situations. Dave Clement (Allstream HR) stated he had tried to duplicate the Sun Life Benefits, but this has not carried 100%. If you have a problem regarding a claim please contact  John Thomas or Norm Hobbs for further processing. Please include all details and copies of correspondence in your presentation.
Here are the phone numbers for Great West Life Medical Out Of Province Coverage:

Within Canada and USA 1 800 527 0218 Toll Free
Mexico 001 800 101 0061 Toll Free

United Kingdom 0 800 252 074  Toll Free
Europe   Ask for International Operator call collect 410 453 6330

If unable to reach these numbers call collect to Baltimore number 410 453 6330

You must use the “Statement of Claim Out of Country Expense Form” to file an Out of Country Claim. You must also have your plan number handy. Ours is 157486 Global Medical Assistance. You must also have your ID Number.

For further clarification call the Allstream Pensioners Hotline at 1 800 276 7630.

We would like to thank Vivian and others who brought cakes etc. and sandwiches. A few members called expressing “Regrets” about not being able to attend our meeting.

Respecfully submitted




John Thomas, Regional Chair, Gary Candlish, Secretary.

John and Gary wish both members in the Pacific Region, and elsewhere, a Merry Christmas and prosperous New Year
Getting Acquainted  - Newest member of the Board of Directors, Earl Kettle
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Joined CP Telegraphs in 1949 after graduating from Sudbury Mining and Technical School.  Worked at Espanola, Blind River, Sault Ste. Marie,  Sudbury and Chapleau as teletype operator.  Became T&R Technician in 1952 and worked at Sudbury, White River and Schreiber.  Promoted to Asst. B&C Inspector at Toronto in 1957 and T&R Instructor, Montreal in 1958.  Married Janet Forrest from Schreiber in 1959.  Joined the team building Trans Canada Microwave in 1962 and was stationed at Sault Ste. Marie until moved to Toronto in 1965 as Asst. Superintendent, Ontario Distrtict.  While in Toronto, worked with Hartley Weatherup on elimination of duplicate telegraph offices.  In 1969 became Superintendent Operations in Montreal.  Transferred to Marketing in 1971 and was responsible for CP Rail accounts.  Returned to Toronto in 1983 and remained in Project Management until early retirement in 1989.  Worked after retirement for five years and was involved in the IBIS project.

Earl and Janet live in Brampton and have one son,  Donald.  Janet volunteers at Peel Memorial Hospital.  Earl is active in the Barbershop Harmony Society.

In Memoriam

We have been notified the following members have passed away:

Kevin Eisnor




Unknown





May 28, 2007
Shirley Tierney




Mississauga, Ontario




July 7, 2007

Gordon Chappell




Keremeos, British Columbia



July 27, 2007

Peter Mayes




Unknown





August 19, 2007


Leonard Earl Burkett



Winnipeg Manitoba




August 25 2007
Jung Fong




Langley, British Columbia




August 26, 2007

Archie St. Dennis




Calgary, Alberta





August 29, 2007
Roger Boivin




Verdun, Quebec





September 2, 2007

Henri Bouchard




Montreal, Quebec




September 27, 2007

Geraldine Michael



Mapleridge Park, Alberta




September 28, 2007

Gordon Wagner




Guelph, Ontario





October 6, 2007
*  Shirley Duch




Winnipeg, Manitoba




November 12, 2007





*  Denotes Survivor






In God’s Care

Government Improves Tax Position of Canadian Pensioners
With Income Tax season just around the corner you should be aware of the measures the federal government has implemented to provide tax relief for seniors. This is especially valuable information to those who prepare their own tax return.

Finance Minister Jim Flaherty introduced dramatic new tax changes that will significantly improve the tax position of many Canadian pensioners.

The federal government brought in two major tax changes that retirees and those over 65 should be aware of. First they have introduced wide-scale income splitting and secondly they have enhanced the age credit.
Introduction of Pension Income Splitting

Starting with the 2007 tax year, pensioners will be able to split their corporate pension plan income with their spouse or common law partner. Previously pensioners were unable to split their income, except in the case of the Canada Pension Plan. As a result householders where one retiree’s income was greater than their partner’s were paying significantly more tax than a household with a similar total income, but split evenly.
This measure will allow any Canadian senior who receives income that qualifies for the exisiting pension income tax credit to allocate one-half of that income to their resident spouse or common-law partner. The government estimates this will provide more than $1 billion annually in tax relief.

Increased Age Credit

This special federal tax credit, for those 65 years of age and over, has been increased to $5066, effective January 1, 2007. Seniors with low and middle incomes will be eligible for an additional $152.50 in tax relief.

Be sure to visit and bookmark  www.pensionincomesplitting.com  to stay informed.  Also on our own Allstream Pensioners Association 

website  www.allstreamret.ca  there is valuable information on income splitting, including the pension splitting form T1032 which will be included in your 2007 income tax forms. This is an opportunity to view these forms and be prepared for your 2007 tax filing. To view this information click on “Income Splitting” in the”Index.Html” section of the website.  Next, click on the red lettering “click here for pension splitting form”.
More Good News for Canadian Taxpayers

On October 30, the federal government presented a "mini-budget," which outlined a number of initiatives designed to create tax savings for Canadians. Tax cuts were the main thrust of Finance Minister Jim Flaherty's announcement, which means there are a few new ways you can save your money. 

In case you haven't had time to follow the media coverage on this issue here is a summary of the tax changes and how you will benefit.. 

GST reduction
The most noticeable savings will come into effect on January 1, 2008 when the government plans to reduce the GST by 1%, bringing the total tax to 5%. This means that someone spending $10,000 to renovate their home will save $100.


Basic Personal Amount increase
Come tax time in April, Canadians will be able to claim a basic personal amount of $9,600 — up from $8,929. This is retroactive to January 1 of this year. On January 1, 2009 the basic personal amount will be raised again — this time to $10,100. 


Lowest personal income tax rate reduced
One of the government's pledges is to reduce the lowest personal income tax rate to 15% from 15.5%, retroactive to January 1, 2007. That translates into savings of about $180 for families earning between $15,000 and $30,000, and about $400 of savings for families that make between $45,000 and $60,000. Families earning between $80,000 and $100,000 will pay about $602 less tax in 2008
Municipal Real Estate Taxes

Following is a letter written to Marguerite Blais, Minister Responsible for Seniors Government of 
Quebec. The letter is dated October 12, 2007 and written by Norm Czepiela.

Subject: Seniors living in their family home during their golden years

My name is Norman Czepiela a Quebec resident living at 139 Chemin des Guides

Ripon Qc.,  J0V 1V0. I was born in Montreal and worked for 40 years in the Telecom Industry, contributing to the growth of Quebec. Paid my taxes and never claimed any social assistance.  

I have been retired since Jan 1999, sold my city house and moved to my cottage where I had planned on spending my remaining golden years. Prior to choosing retirement I did an in depth analysis on what could threaten my Physical, Mental or Financial survival. Because I would be living on a fixed income with a non indexed pension plan. 

Some potential threats identified were Failing Health, Interest Rates, Inflation, Exchange Rates, Natural disasters. Never in a million years was the idea that MUNICIPAL TAXATION would become the number one threat which unless controlled would force retirees to sell their family home. This in turn creates additional mental & physical stress. 

This threat has arisen by the influx of non residents buying properties at inflated prices which in turn causes the evaluations to soar.  No Quebecer especially a SENIOR should be forced to sell his or her family home because the area in which they live happens to now become a trendy area. Some examples are St Jovite with Mount Tremblant next door, Plateau Mount Royal in Montreal, Lac Viceroy in  Canton de  Ripon.

This phenomenon exists elsewhere in North America where 20 States in the USA starting with California and one Canadian Province (Nova Scotia) have already passed legislation to protect their RESIDENTS from being impacted negatively by uncontrolled rise in property evaluations.

Attached is a document describing the legislation in the province of Nova Scotia.

Thank you for your kind attention.

Norm Czepiela

VP Allstream Pensioners Association

819 428-4202

Norm’s letter is a followup on the “Capping of Municipal Real Estate Taxes” written up in the June 2007 issue of this newsletter. Runaway  residential real estate taxation assessments are a potential threat to all pensioners. Suggestion is that you write your provinicial member of parliament using portions of Norm’s letter as suggested wording.  If you require further information or help in composing the letter, please contact Norm at telephone 819-428-4202  or email  czepiela@xplornet.com.  
Common Front 

Allstream Pensioners’ Association is one of 19 organizations comprising “The Common Front for Retirement Security”  The Common Front represents over two million Canadian Pensioners and its prime interest is in protecting and improving the lot of Canada’s pensioners. The organization’s greatest success to date is the implementation of pension splitting legislation by the Federal Government, as mentioned above. Much of the credit for this is the result of the intensive lobbying effort and pressure applied by the Common Front and member organizations.

If you wish to know more about the “Common Front” and its activities suggest you visit the Internet website  www.retirementsecurity.ca  

For those who do not have a computer, check with your local public library. Most libaries have public Internet terminals available for member use. Or possibly another family member, or friend who has a computer would make their computer available to you for this purpose. 
Morse Telegraph Club now on Internet

Maple Leaf chapter of the morse Telegraph club is now on Internet at   http://mapleleafchapter.ourhobby.com   The website is a very good one including site navigation and links to other MTC websites.
Advertising Insert
You have noticed an advertising insert from The Personal Insurance Company in this newsletter and are probably wondering “why?”

The Personal Insurance Company offers preferential rates to Allstream employees and pensioners which should result in overall premium savings to our members, particularly when home and auto insurance are bundled. Confirmation of this is the fact that 1,500  MTSAllstream employees have chosen The Personal as their insurance provider.. Further the insurance company has made a $500 contribution to Allstream Pensioners Association as a “thank you” for allowing the insert to be included in our newsletter mailing.  
Lost Pensioners

Since Allstream monthly pension payments are deposited directly to the pension plan member’s bank account our people sometimes forget to notify the company or the pensioners association of  their new address when moving. The pension payments continue uninterrupted  and notification of the address change is easily overlooked.  Currently there are 57 members of the Association for whom we do not have valid postal addresses. Mail addressed to these people is returned as undeliverable. Your assistance is requested in trying to locate these “lost members”. Please look through the following list and if you have any information that would assist in locating them, we would be deeply appreciative.

Address responses to Sal Baguio 53 Nettlecreek Cresc, Scarborough ON M1V 4L1 or telephone him at 416 293 3275 (Sal will accept collect calls) or email him at salvadorbaguio@rogers.com
The list is arranged with the members name followed by the last known city of residence.

Elaine Anderson

Hamilton, Ontario



Marguerite Marrenger
St. Hubert, Quebec
Ruth J. Attrell

Weston, Ontario




Evelyn Messervey
New Minas, Nova Scotia
M. Bertnetta Birrell
Wasaga Beach, Ontario



Betty Jean Moore

Orangeville, Ontario
Clarisse Boulanger
Notre Dame des Bois, Quebec


Robert J. Prosser

Vancouver, British Columbia
Denise Brault

Ste. Foy, Quebec




Kathleen Ramage

Surrey, British Columbia
Vernon Brookes

Scarborough, Ontario



Pamela J. Rennies
Willowdale, Ontario
John S. Brown

Etobicoke, Ontario



Elizabeth Roberts

Newmarket, Ontario
James T. Bryars

Victoria Harbour, Ontario



John R. Robertson
Toronto, Ontario

Joan Burk

Langley, British Columbia



Carol A. Wilson

Victoria, British Columbia
Alfred Cadorette

Etobicoke, Ontario



Renee Saikali

Scarborough, Ontario
Shirley Couturier

Ottawa, Ontario




Nergish Scantlebury
Toronto, Ontario
Beverley Cummings
Trenton, Ontario




Phyllis Schellenberger
Edmonto, Alberta
Patricia V. Dunham
Mississauga, Ontario



Leonard
Strath

Orillia, Ontario


Mary Elleson

Vermillion, Alberta



Russell Stuart

Nanaimo, British Columbia
Mary C. Freeman

Vancouver, British Columbia


Halide Tezguler

Mississauga, Ontario
Claudette French

Leamilngton, Ontario



Eldeen Vanchu

Whitby, Ontario
Kenneth George

Montreal, Quebec



Doris Walker

Calgary Alberta
Frederick Green

Brandon, Manitoba



Harry B. Warrington
Calgary, Alberta
Enid C. Hall

Whitby, Ontario




Shirley Wilson

Saskatoon, Saskatchewan
Yolande Halliday

Montreal, Quebec



Robert Hemphill

Calgary, Alberta
Phil Harrison

Edson, Alberta




Denise Bloch

North York, Ontario
Frances Gourley

Regina, Saskatchewan



John Thomas

Edmonton, Alberta
Mike Horbulyk

Vancouver, British Columbia


Joan Phillip

York, Ontario
Scot Hunter

Vancouver, British Columbia


Bonnie MacWhirter
Burlington, Ontario
Norma Kay

Penticton, British Columbia


John Gillis

Vancouver, British Columbia
Jeannine Leduc

Beloeil, Quebec




Nancy Burbidge

Wolfville, Nova Scotia
Margaret Logan

Toronto, Ontario




Roland Tremblay

Saint Eustache, Quebec
Thomas M. MacLeod
Penticton, British Columbia


Gordon Wainwright
Calgary, Alberta
Lucille Manton

Gatineau, Quebec





Changes in How we do things

At the June/07 Directors meeting it was agreed that something must be done about reducing Bob Harrison’s workload. Bob is Pensioner Asssociation Treasurer, but over the years he has inherited a number of other jobs. Chores such as postal address changes, email information, correspondence from postal and email queries, mail returns from undeliverable newsletters, co-ordinating changes with Database Manager Bryant Freeman, arranging meetings and various other functions which are not too visible, but very time consuming.

Member Salvador Baguio has agreed to take most of this extra work away from Bob. Sal’s position will be known as Database Assistant and commencing with this edition the return address on the newsletter will be Sal’s.
Bob Harrison will continue as Association Treasurer. He will accept all emails, postal correspondence or telephone calls which come his way, but the intention is to narrow his focus to financial matters only. Other items will be transferred to the new Database Assistant for handling. Material other than financial should be directed to:





Sal Baguio





53 Nettlecreek Cresc.





Scarborough  ON   M1V 4L1





Telephone  416 293 3275





Email   salvadorbaguio@rogers.com

Universal Form

On the next page is an all purpose form for Membership Application, Membership Renewal, Change of Postal or Email address. For membership application or membership renewal please fill in and mail the appropriate section and mail to: 
                          Bob Harrison, Treasurer Allstream Pensioners’ Association

     
            1890 Valley Farm Road   Apt 716

                           Pickering ON   L1V 6B4

For postal address change, email address change, or other comment, please fill in the appropriate section and mail to:



Sal Baguio




53 Nettlecreek Cresc




Scarborough  ON   M1V 4L1

Address changes may alternatively be emailed to salvadorbaguio@rogers.com  

Privacy concerns prevent us from forwarding address changes to Allstream, such information should be telephoned to the company using the employee helpline 1800 276 7630. 

Note- We still  have numbers of members who are in arrears with their dues. Your “paid up to date” appears on the address label of the envelope which contains this newsletter. If that date is not June 30, 2008 or later, then you are in arrears. Please complete the following form, enclosing $10 for each year that you are in arrears. (For example if the expiry date is June 30, 2007, you are one year in arrears, if the expiry date is June 30, 2006, you are two years in arrears).  If your paid up date is 2008 or later, your dues are paid in advance, and no further payment is necessary until after the expiry date. 
 Surviving spouses of deceased members of the Association are considered Lifetime members and are not required to pay  annual membership fees. If your label reads N/A you are a non member and we suggest you consider becoming a member. The membership fee is a modest $10 per year, 

Allstream Pensioners’ Association is a non profit organization dedicated to supporting and furthering the interests of the membership. Staff members are all unpaid volunteers. Membership fees are set at a level to cover operating expenses.

Allstream Pensioners’ Association

Check Appropriate Box or Boxes

Membership Application   [      ]    Membership Renewal   [      ]     Postal Address Change  [    ]   Email Address Change   [     ]      Other   [    ]

Name_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address___________________________________________________________________________________________________

City______________________________________________Prov.______________________________Postal  Code____________

Telephone_______________________________________ Email  Address_____________________________________________

Spouse______________________________________________________

Other_____________________________________________________________________________________________________

For Membership Application or Renewal please include cheque or money order. Membership dues are $10 per year. Cheques or money orders should be made payable to Allstream Pensioners Association

             For additional comment or suggestion please use the space below.
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